
March 20, 2023 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for a Public Hearing to 
discuss an ordinance repealing Ordinance No. 525 regarding town curfew on Monday, 
March 20, 2023 at 6:45 P.M. at the Golden Meadow Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, Golden 
Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
 Those present were: Mayor Joey Bouziga 
    Councilman Mike Billiot 
    Councilman Kip Plaisance 
    Councilman Willis Toups  
 
 Those absent were: Councilman Jody Cheramie 
   Councilman Laci Latiolais 
    
 Others attending were: Trixie Allemand, Bryce Autin, Billy Joe Brunet, Tracee 
Cloutier, Troy Dufrene, Conner Felarise, Daniel Lorraine, Edward Louviere, Patricia 
Louviere, Hope Pitre, Tom Pitre, John Plaisance, Rachel Robichaux, McNeely Rome, 
Marlene Sunday, William Sunday, Carrol Terrebonne, Farrell Trahan, and Kyle Williams. 
  
 Mayor Joey Bouziga called this meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga advised the Council that since we now have another 
Councilman present, we can discuss an ordinance approving the re-division of property (ie. 
combining Harvey Gulf’s property into a single lot) and a re-zoning of a portion of that lot 
from an R-1 to a C-1 zone again. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga asked for audience questions or comments. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga asked the Council for any questions or comments. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga stated the purpose of the hearing is discuss an ordinance 
repealing Ordinance No. 525 regarding town curfew. 
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 Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised Mayor Joey Bouziga and the Council that several 
years ago, the town approved a curfew due to issues that the town was having, but the 
issues have subsided. Town Attorney Autin believes that it would be in the town’s best 
interest to repeal the ordinance. He stated that the juvenile curfew would still be in place. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga asked for audience questions or comments. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga asked the Council for any questions or comments. 
 
 Councilman Willis Toups asked Town Attorney Bryce Autin if the juvenile curfew 
would still be in place. Town Attorney Autin said that was correct. 
 
 Councilman Kip Plaisance asked Town Attorney Bryce Autin what the juvenile 
curfew is. Town Attorney Autin stated all persons under the age of 18 shall not be outside 
during the hours of 8:00 P.M. and 6:00 A.M. 7 days a week. 
 
 There were no more questions or further discussion from the Council.  
 
 With no further business to discuss Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion 
and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded the motion adjourning the Public Hearing at 6:49 
P.M. as presented. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
   
 
   _______________________________ 
   MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
_______________________________ 
RACHEL ROBICHAUX 
ASSISTANT TOWN CLERK 


